
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Rt Hon Grant Shapps MP 
Secretary of State for Transport 
Department for Transport 
Great Minster House 
33 Horseferry Road 
London 
SW1P 4DR  
Sent via:  

  
    

 

Dear Secretary of State, 

Responses by London Borough of Havering, Essex County Council and Transport 
for London (TfL) to Secretary of State letter to Interested Parties seeking further 
information 
 
Thank you for your recent letter seeking clarification on the Unilateral Undertaking relating 
to a new Non-Motorised User (NMU) route identified for the proposed development. 
London Borough of Havering, Essex County Council and Transport for London wish to 
submit a joint statement to the Secretary of State providing the latest position from the 
Local Highways Authorities perspective.  
 
Towards the end of the six-month Examination into the proposed development, the 
Applicant put forward to the host authorities a proposed unilateral planning obligation 
concerning the delivery of the proposed Non-Motorised User Route (NMU). The obligation 
related solely to the junction of the proposed development and did not encompass the 
entire NMU route that the Applicant had stated during the Examination that it was 
committed to delivering.  
 
LB Havering, Essex County Council and Transport for London (TfL) raised this as a key 
concern and communicated to the Applicant that the entire route needed to be included as 
part of the unilateral planning obligation.  
 
Unfortunately, the host authorities and the Applicant were unable to resolve this matter by 
the time the Examination concluded. As the Secretary of State may be aware, the 
Applicant submitted to the Examining Authority a unilateral planning obligation under 
section 106 Town and County Planning Act 1990, at Deadline 10 of the Examination 
(REP10-23). The obligation was also given to LB Havering and Brentwood Borough 
Council as the relevant Planning Authorities.  
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